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Carisbrooke Elementary School

Parent Advisory Committee (CPAC) Meeting Minutes:

Date: 17 0ctober 2012

Location: Carisbrooke Elementary Library

In attendance: Lucy Cayuela, Wayne Mitchell, Rebecca Telfer, Judith Nitsch, Victoria Grant-Smith, Tanya Kalashnikov, Dawn Russell, Collette Osler, Tim McLeod, Nancy Dale, Heidi Degenstein, Nicki Gillis, Lea Anne Saxton, Jess Franco, Darlene Maser, Kendra Samson, Don McInnes, Mary Ferraby, Nancy Dale,  Colleen Little.

	7:00 p.m.
	Call to Order and welcome



	Minutes
	Minutes: Approval of September minutes: moved by Rebecca Telfer and seconded by Nicki Gillis

	Budget 
	Tanya Kalashnikov presented the proposed budget

· Close to $ 46,000 to spend. Preliminary expenses based on the wish list and past experience will be $ 46,400.

· The PAC will support Nancy Dale’s Math-Whiz program with $500.

· Coffee maker will not be purchased at present as no funds available. PAC still has discretionally funds, which may be available later in year.
· Fundraising goal for this year is $ 35,000. 

Lea Anne Saxton asked whether the purchase of the two FM Systems on this year wish list would complete all classrooms. Tim McLeod responded that there are 15 classrooms and we currently have 9 or 10 (including built-in systems and portable ones). 



	Teachers Presentation:  Wish List
	Wish list presented by Tim McLeod and Nancy Dale:

Tim thanked the PAC for the generous donations (money and volunteering). He reported that Carisbrooke is in the forefront in terms of technology both within and outside the district, and it is being used by teachers who are willing to use it to enhance their teaching.  Other schools do not have projectors, Mac book carts etc and in some cases access to the level of funding required. The District is trying to assist schools to move towards District wide technology goals. 
Current Technology

· 24 Ipads for general use

· 10 Ipads for LAC

· 19 MacBooks 

· 13 Mac ?
· 31 Imacs

· numerous FM systems

· 20 digital cameras

Usage of technology: 

· Ipads are used on daily basis around 60-80%

· Labs are used daily around 60 %

· MacBooks are used daily around 80-90%

As technology is used more, there is pressure for access. Older children are therefore being allowed to bring their own devices to school. It is similar to the systems being introduced in high schools. The use of these devises in school is closely monitored. Less MacBooks are needed for older children, since older students are allowed to bring their own MacBooks.

The technology used is not targeted to a particular age group. Previously primary users were not using technology as much as the Intermediary users. This has changed with primary users accessing various Apps to support their requirements. For Example, Whiteboard where children trace letters. Technology allows teachers to tie learning to students, e.g. maps are currently up to date and students can access information about any location, immediately.

New Apps are both accessible, and numerous and can be used to support individual learning.  Once the need is identified, the app can be downloaded immediately and the individual requirement met. 

Each teacher has his/her own homepage and the kids are using it – they blog and communicate. Through this they  learn how to use social media but it’s monitored by the teacher. The homepage also keeps the communication open with parents. Carisbrooke has been selected as a pilot in a program to be initiated later this year. Each student will have a student profile page that connects with the teacher with protected passwords. This profile will move each year to the next teacher, even when they switch to high school to grade 8.

There are challenges for technology at the school. We have come a long way and achieved a lot, but demands are getting greater, and more support is required for teachers and parents. The lab computers are 8 years old and cannot support some of the older programs. Maintenance of hardware can be challenging, for example maintaining distribution systems, ensuring all equipment charged, loading updates for Ipads.
Original Wish list for this year:

· 15 Laptops

· 6 Ipads

· 2 FM systems

Tim recommended the following amendments to the Wish list . 

· As the laptops are more expensive than originally costed,  the recommendation is to utilise the Ipad money for McBook carts. The original plan was to have 30 Ipads, a full classroom, however 6 Ipads can be borrowed from LAC.
· Purchase only 1 FM system since we have an extra portable one.

· Apple care (insurance policy) should be considered for our hardware. It’s not worth for the Ipad though – it would be $100 for one Ipad, so in total it would come to $2400. Ipads are not really prone to problems inside, the screen can break but that only happened twice last year (and one was paid for by the adult who broke it). It’s important for the laptops because of the technology inside, it’s $79 for one laptop for one year (then it runs out) and it comes out of the teacher’s budget.

Tim was asked whether autoboxes would be a good protection. They cost around $70.Tim said that this is a tough decision, since when you hit the corner of a table the Ipad screen would still break. But he will look into it. 

· Nancy Dale would like to utilize the MathWizz program for a year with all kids, to research and evaluate whether the benefits from using it: can it remediate weaker students or support advanced learning for other students. She would need a class license for 27 kids. $500 is good for 10 kids.



	Proposed budget for 2012
	Tanya summarized the revision as  

· 15 Macbooks and carts, 

· No Ipads and 

· 1 FM system. 

· Total budget figure remained the same. 

Wayne Mitchell congratulated the tech team and thanked them for their effort. He commented that he sees technology as a triangle - Hardware supported by PAC, implementation by teachers and application by students and parents. 
Mary Ferraby stated that she really appreciates the money that is given to the library each year, since the district budget is minimal and usually runs out by mid-November.

Mary then introduced Kendra Samson as the new LAC teacher.
Budget Recommendation: Lucy asked for any recommendations from the executive members of the PAC to support the budget with amendments. 

Motion to approve the budget: moved by Dawn and seconded by Britt Gardner.

	Grade 7 Fundraising (2011/2012)
	Britt Gardner reported back on Grade 7 Fundraising from last year. 
The total collected from the various fundraising activities was $1200. The class discussed how the surplus funds should be allocated and the decision was that $600 would go to Carisbrooke PAC and $600 would be gifted to Westview, which is also a feeder school for Carson Graham. The Westview gift announcement would be made at the Westview PAC meeting on 30 Oct.



	Vote for the school planning council
	Lucy asked if there were any further volunteers for the School Planning Council, in addition to those already nominated The following people were voted on to the committee by a general vote. 

· Lucy Cayuela (as executive member of the PAC)

· Darlene Moser, Melanie Zimmermann and Lea Anne Saxton as parents.



	Fundraising/Social Events.
	Heidi Degenstein presented the following

· Hillary Reid has joined Heidi to help with fundraising

· Halloween dance is coming up (it is a parent participation event)

· Christmas fundraiser: poinsettias and live wreaths for doors. Orders have to be in by November 11 because they are shipped from Quebec

· After Christmas: Art fair/ Art evening – it’s low key, not a big fundraiser, kids can display their work, we might get different groups of kids interested in it, maybe engage the class rooms as well and auction off their work

· Magazine fundraiser – sales are behind comparing to last year

· Theme for the adult fundraiser: No  theme as yet, probably a game night, i.e. trivia (get teams together on a table, dress up the team, name it), silent auction, food, dance

Lucy noted that the parent education night is coming up and that it is open to all feeder schools for Carson Graham.

	Adjourn: 
	8:20 p.m.


�








